
 

No.905-17/07/03 

To the Members 

Dear Sirs,  

Algeria － New spate of fines 

 

 

We have obtained information on new spate of fines in Algeria from our correspondent, BUDD 

ALGERIA. Please contact your local agent for more detailed information and make sure your 

good vessel to prepare the regulatory documents and certificates on board including obtaining 

necessary signature for deck log book and visitor’s log in case your good vessel is scheduled to 

call the Algerian ports. 

 

We hope it will be of help to you with regard to the safe voyaging.  

 

 

Yours faithfully, 

 

The Japan Ship Owners' Mutual Protection & Indemnity Association 

Claims Department 

Tel:  +81 3 3662 7221 

Fax:  +81 3 3662 7400 

E-mail:  claims@piclub.or.jp 

Website:  https://www.piclub.or.jp 

 

 

Attachment: Correspondent’s circular 

 



 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

27 June 2017 

 
 
 
Algeria:  New Spate of Fines 
 
 
Budd's Algeria office warns all vessels calling in the port of Algiers that there has recently been an 
increase in fines issued against the Masters of vessels for a variety of alleged offences, in particular 
failure to sign either the deck or visitor's log books in accordance with article 506 of the Algerian 
Maritime Code which states: 
 
Article 506 
 
A fine of between DA 20,000.00 (Euros 164.309 or US$ 184.138) and DA 40,000.00 (Euros 328.78 
or US$ 368.276) may be levied against the Master of any vessel which infringes the following rules 
concerning the obligation to: 
 
1.   Present its flag to the vessels of the Navy and the Coast Guards; 
2.   Fly its flag on entering territorial waters and ports; 
3.   Update and keep on board all regulatory documentation and certificates.  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Information provided by  
Zakia Rahali, Manager of Budd Algeria  
zakia.rahali@budd-pni.com 
 


